
Health Advisory Meeting Minutes 
October 29, 2015 5: 30p 

Attendees 

Belinda Cameron, Lisa Tate, Kristi Brouillette, Jeanette House, Ryan Osborne, Mary Fisher, 
Dr. Donna Gamache, Jackie Kuntsmann, Rev. Kris Hutchinson, Amy Carey 

Scribe 

Belinda Cameron 

Agenda 

• Business 
o Family Life SOL's & Curriculum 
o Fitness Challenge 2016 
o Crisis Management Plan Updates 

• Informational Items & Round Table Discussion 
o Report of local health concerns from committee members 
o Report on PD 16 activities 
o Report on Summer Conferences 

Business 

• Mary Fisher reported on the new policy information from the VSBA on the 
Family Life SOL's. See attachment. Our procedure will remain the same; the wording 
in the policy and the requirements has changed sl ightly. The PE departments and both 
KGMS and KGHS will work with Mrs Fisher to evaluate their curriculum. Committee 
members will contact surrounding counties to review their practices. 

• Fitness Challenge 2016 The Committee will sponsor a Fitness Challenge for employee 
starting on January 19, 2016 at the beginning of the 2nd semester. Each school will 
also look at ways to involve students in increasing their physical activity. 

• Crisis Management Plan Updates All Crisis Management plans were updated this 
summer. In light of threats to surrounding counties all schools should review these 
plans with their staff. 
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Information Items & Round table Discussion 

• Dr. Gamache & Lisa Tate both expressed concerns over limited resources for our 
students that are pregnant or parents. The committee discussed some of the barriers to 
these students being able to complete high school. Committee members will research 
local resources and report back at the December meeting. 

• Planning District 16 meeting -- Lisa Tate represented KGCS and brought back sign 
protocols for anaphylaxis. The December PD16 meeting will include Fire & Rescue 
representatives. 

• Summer Conference reports: Lisa Tate & Kristi Brouilette attended the Summer 
Institute for School Nurses at Longwood University; Belinda Cameron attended the 
NASN conference in Philadelphia,PA; Officer Shriver, Belinda Cameron and Chris Bryant 
attended Emergency Preparedness training at the EMI in Emitsburg, MD 

Next Meeting 

December 10, 2015@ 5:30p 

Adjournment 

Meeting adjourned at 7: lSp 
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.. 

Family Life Education Update 

October 29, 2015 

1. New guidance policy per VSBA. 
a. "provides" as opposed to "approves" instruction; "is, does" as opposed to "shall be, may" 
b. Includes a "community involvement team" which may be the Health Advisory 

Committee 
2. Instruction not changing, but structure/documentation is 

a. Combination of classroom teachers (lower grades), Health/PE, Counselors, Contractors 
b. Gender separated as necessary 
c. Office on Youth, RCASA 

3. New FLE standards and new Health standards 
a. Crosswalk previously provided by VDOE must be locally developed 
b. Have met with PE/Health, Biology, Counselors; local crosswalk in progress 

4. Notifications 
a. Student and Family Handbook 
b. Letter to families 
c. Opt-Out procedures 
d. Notice on website 
e. Materials for review 


